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BY E-MAIL 
 
October 3, 2018 
 
 
Jay Shepherd  
Counsel  
Shepherd Rubenstein Professional Corporation  
2200 Yonge St.  
Suite 1302  
Toronto ON M4S 2C6 
 
Gordon Nettleton  
McCarthy Tetrault LLP 
PO Box 48, Suite 5300 
Toronto-Dominion Bank Tower 
Toronto ON M5K 1E6 
 
 
Re: EB-2017-0336 – Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro One) Motion to Review  
 
 
Dear Mr. Shepherd and Mr. Nettleton: 

The OEB is in receipt of letters from the School Energy Coalition (SEC) (dated 
September 11, 2018) and Hydro One (dated September 12, 2018).  The letters express 
views as to the composition of the panel that will re-hear parts of the EB-2016-0160 
proceeding, pursuant to the direction provided by the reviewing panel to Hydro One’s 
motion to review (EB-2017-0336). They also provided suggestions for the process the 
OEB should employ in the re-hearing. 
  
As you will be aware, the appointment of a panel is a duty assigned to the Chair of the 
OEB pursuant to section 4.3 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998. While helpful, 
recommendations as to subsequent process and panel appointments made by the 
Members of the panel who heard the review motion are not binding on the Chair as she 
considers panel assignments. In this case, the Chair has appointed a panel composed 
of Ken Quesnelle, Emad Elsayed from the original transmission panel and Cathy Spoel 
from the review panel to undertake this matter. This panel will issue a procedural order 
in due course which sets out procedural steps. 
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Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to Martin Davies at 
Martin.Davies@oeb.ca or at 416-440-8107 or Michael Millar at Michael.Millar@oeb.ca 
or 416-440-8111. 
 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Original signed by 
 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
 
c: Parties to EB-2017-0336 
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